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1 We remind you that we welcome any Township resident who has an old photo of a special or landmark piace in Greene Township

§ {0 bring the photo to the Township Office for a future issue of the “Greene Informer ” The picture will be returned to you If'you
B can identify the picture above, please contact the township office at (717) 263-9160

| If you are aware of a resident or neighbor that does not receive this newsletter, please have
that resident contact the Greene Township Office at 263-9160 to update our mailing list.  §

The Greene Township Board of

Supervisors
Charles D. Jamison, Jr., Chairman
Glenn Q. Shetter, Vice-Chairman
Todd E. Burns, Member
Diann Weller, Secretary-Treasurer
Gina Griftith, Assistant Secretary-Treasurer
Cyndi Schriver, Administrative Assistant
Travis Brookens, Zoning Officer
Daniel Bachman, Assistant Zoning Officer

Address: 1145 Garver Lane
P.O. Box 215
Scotland, PA 17254

Phone: (717) 263-9160
Zoning: (717) 263-4990
Fax: (717) 263-6427
E-mail: greene@pa.net
Web Address: www.twp.greene.franklin.pa.us

Greene Municipal Authority  (717) 263-5324
Guilford Water Authority (717) 263-2813
Tax Collector (Kathy Frazer) (717) 264-8674
Penn DOT (717) 264-4171
PA Game Commission (814) 643-1831
Dog Enforcement Officer (717) 762-9794
PA DEP (717) 705-4700
Fayetteville Fire Department  {717) 352-3131
Franklin Fire Department (717) 263-5874
West End Fire Department (717) 532-5555
Pleasant Hall Fire Department (717) 532-5155
IN CASE OF EMERGENCY - DIAL 911
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2 Bulk Collection, Winter Weather Advisory
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Greene Township will be
commencing Christmas Tree
collection December 27, 2007

through January 18, 2008.
Trees must be placed at the
edge of your yard no further
than four feet from the
pavement of the road for
collection.
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SPRING LEAF & BRUSH
COLLECTION

Greene Township will be
commencing Spring leaf & brush pick-up
March 31, 2008 through April 17, 2008.
This operation will begin in the easternmost
portion of Greene Township in the
Fayetteville area and will move west until
completed. The collection crew will make
ONE pass through the Iownship. Please
rake your leaves and place brush at the edge
of your vard, no further than four feet
from the edge of the pavement of the road.
Do not bag your leaves. The leaves and
brush must be on separate piles in order for
the township machinery to collect it and
must be placed for pick up on the first day
of the collection schedule. If the brush and
lcaves are not separated, they will not be
collected.
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Spring 2008 Bulk Collection

Mark Your Calendar!

Bulk Collection days for spring 2008
have been scheduled for Friday and Saturday,
April 18 & 19, 2008. The collection will be at
the Township building located at 1145 Garver
Lane in the village of Scotland The collection
on Friday will begin at 7:00 AM and will
finish at 3:00 PM  The collection on Saturday
will begin at 6:00 AM and will finish at 4:00
PM  This service is provided to the residents
of Greene Township from the supervisors.

Please inform your neighbors and friends of

this service and encourage them to participate
Please do not bring batteties, liquefied
paints, spray cans, fuel drums, and other
hazardous materials We are unable to accept
them In addition, construction debris will
NOT be accepted. Arrangements need to be
made with the landfill to dump construction
debris We will accept items not picked up by
your regular trash service but we do NOT

accept regular household trash (bags of

garbage, recyclables, etc). Yard waste is also
not accepted during bulk collection. Greene
Township accepts yard waste on a regular
basis at our composting facility on Mickey’s
Inn Road.

Please contact the Greene Township
Board of Supervisors at (717) 263-9160 with
any questions regarding our upcoming bulk
collection days.

NOTE: We will accept 20 Ib. propane
bottles again this spring. We will accept up
to eight tires per household for disposal this
spring. We will only accept standard car or
pick-up truck tires. Rims and tires must be
separated.
4ada22 22222222
Best Wishes from the Greene
Township Board of Supervisors and
Staff for a Healthy and Happy New

Year!
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Winter Weather Advisory

The Greene Township Board of Supervisors
would like the residents of Greene Township to keep in
mind the snow removal policies and help us as we attempt
to maintain safe and passable roads this winter You can
assist us by remembering a few important tips

¢ Please do not park on township roads and cul-de-
sacs Your car can be damaged from snow and other
debris being moved by the plow This is alsoa
violation of the Township Code.

¢  Please keep trash bags and containers off of the
readway. Greene Township is not responsible for
damage to containers that are on the roadway or in the
road right of way

*  Greene Townships’ procedure on snow removal is
as follows: During the storm the trucks will make
initial and subsequent passes to open roadways and
keep the roads at passable conditions. After the storm
the trucks will make multiple passes to clear snow
from one edge of pavement to the other of the
roadway and clean intersections Please remember this
policy when clearing driveways and parking areas

*  When following a snowplow please remain a safe
distance behind the vehicle so that the opetator can
see you These trucks stop and back up often as well
as deposit anti-skid on the road surface.

» Do not shovel snow trom your property onto the
road surface or plow across the road to deposit the
snow on the othex side. These practices reduce the
melting effect of the salt and remove the anti-skid
trom the road surface This creates an icy patch on the
road that is very difficult to remove This is also
against the law and you can be fined up to $300 pet
incident.

¢ If your mailbox is located within the legal right-of-
way and it has been damaged in the past, homeowners
may want to consider relocating the mailbox Make
sure your mailbox is firmly supported in the ground.
Place reflective tape on the mailbox to make it more
visible Remove snow from around the mailbox

Most importantly, if you don’t have to be traveling please

stay home. The least amount of vehicles on the road the

better it is for our operators to do a fast and effective job
of removing snow and ice
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Fayetteville Athletic Association

Registration for the 2008 baseball and softball
season will be held on the following dates and times:

Saturday, January 26" 10:00 am to 12:00 noon
Saturday, February 2 10:00 am to 12:00 noon
Monday, January 28" 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm
Monday, February 4™ 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm

All registration will be held at:

Fayetteville Fire Department Soctal Hall
101 West Main Street
Fayetteville

Boys and giils ages 5 to 18 are welcome First time players
should bring proof of age For more information contact
Shaun Vothees at 860-80356

Guilford Athletic Association

Registration for the 2008 baseball and softball
season will be held on the following dates and times:

Wednesday, January 23" 6:00pm to 8:00 pm
Friday, January 25™ 6:00pm to 8:00 pm
Tuesday, January 29" 6:00pm to 8:00 pm
Thursday, January 31% 6:00pm to 8:00pm

All registration will be held at:

Guilford Hills Elementary School
2105 Lincoln Way East
Chambersburg

Boys and gitls ages 5 to 17 are welcome First time players
should bring copy of birth certificate. For more information
contact Eric Buckwalter at 263-1979

or email GAAA@comeast net.

Scotland Youth League

Registration for the 2008 baseball and softball
season will be held on the following dates and times:

Monday, January 21 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm
Saturday, January 26™ 9:00 am to 12:00 noon
Monday, February 4™ 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm

All registration will be held at:

Scotland Community Center
3832 Scotland Main Street
Scotland

The Scotland Youth Baseball League, Inc. is always
looking for volunteers to join our Board as well as
coaching, field preparation, umpiring and numerous other

jobs. Give us a call if you would like to be a part of

bettering our organization
For more information contact Chris Lombardozzi at
491-5314 or email chris@signaturecos.com

Greenvillage Youth League

Registration for the 2008 baseball and softball season
will be held on the following dates and times:

Saturday, January 19 10:00am to 12:00 pm
Saturday, January 26™ 10:00am to 12:00 pm
Saturday, February 2™ 10:00am to 12:00 pm
Thursday, January 31* 6:00pm to 8:00pm

All registration will be held at;

Greenvillage Ballfield Concession Stand
5499 Greenvillage Road
Chambersburg

For more information contact Julie Watkins at 530-0623 or
Jim Jenkins at 263-0425 First time players should bring
proof of age
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In 2008, Greene Township proudly begins its 29™ year without a Township real estate
tax. 1979 was the last time that Greene Township levied its residents with a Township
real estate tax.
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